Monica Hawkins

e ——————
From: Frank Loeffen
Sent: Monday, April 1, 2019 4:20 PM
To: Monica Hawkins
Subject: FW: March 13 fire at 13 Montcalm Lane Corbeil
Monica,

I received this email of thanks from Mrs. Christine Hildreth and Mr. Neil Hildreth with respect to the house fire
March 13" at 13 Montcalm Ln.

Frank Loeffen, CMM llI
Fire Chief / CEMC

From: Christine Hildreth [mailto:hildrethchristine@gmail.com]
Sent: April 1, 2019 2:04 PM

To: Frank Loeffen

Subject: March 13 fire at 13 Montcalm Lane Corbeill

Attention Frank Loeffen, Fire Chief

Neil and I want to thank you and your team very much for your response to our house fire. We really had a
front row seat to see our East Ferris fire department in action with the challenges of winter weather and lake
water access for more water.

I personally appreciated you speaking with the insurance agent when I was obviously shook up by it all.

We would like to show our appreciation with pizza for everyone at your next get together. I understand from
the staff at the Corbeil municipal offices you meet every Thursday. If dessert and coffee is more to everyone's
liking, we can do that instead.

Can you confirm please that you will be meeting this Thursday April 4th and let me know what time we can
bring the food and also how many people you usually have in attendance?

Also as a point of information we ran into our neighbours the Millers and they told us they had their generator
transfer switch fried by the power surge as well as the surge protector on their fuse panel. Their house is the
driveway behind ours.

This seems excessive damage for a power surge - should the transformer not have tripped?

Anyways, thank you again for all your hard work at the scene and behind it!

Christine & Neil Hildreth



